



Inside this issue:

- Welcome
- Faculty Updates
- Update from Dr. John Worzbyt
- Graduate Assistants
- Doctoral Students
- CCTS
- Doctoral Program Proposed
- Child Abuse Required Training
- Talent Show
- Information Sessions



IUP Counseling Department Newsletter

A semi-annual newsletter for the IUP Department of Counseling alumni and students

Happy new year and welcome to the Winter 2015 edition of the Counseling Department newsletter. Please share this newsletter with any alumni you network with as they may not have shared their email address with us. And, make sure to update <u>your</u> email and other information to continue to receive this newsletter and latest information from the Counseling Department and IUP (see p. 9).

As always, there are many changes about to happen in our Department. For example, we are in the midst of a search for a 12th faculty member, and hope he/she will begin this August. In response to requests from numerous alumni, under the leadership of Drs. Desmond and Dandeneau, we have started the process of proposing a **doctoral program** (see p. 8). Also, in response to current and potential students, this fall we are offering Pittsburgh students the option of attending part-time or full-time in both the school counseling and clinical mental health counseling (cmhc) programs. This would allow students to move through the program at their own pace, as Indiana campus students currently do.

Our **department website** has been re-designed and now includes information from and pictures of alumni. Take a look when you have the opportunity: www.iup.edu/counseling

Important: Effective January 1st, 2015, all LPCs in the state of Pennsylvania will be required to complete a new Board Approved Act 31 Child Abuse Recognition and Reporting training prior to license renewal (see p. 7).

The CCTS has a **March 6th** workshop with creativity expert Dr. Ronald Beghetto presenting on **Reclaiming Creativity in the Everyday Classroom**, Westmoreland Intermediate Unit in **Greensburg**, **PA**. See p. 6 for more information. Dr. McCarthy is recruiting alumni for a department talent show on April 25 (see p. 8). See p. 3 for an update from **Dr. Worzbyt**.

We are **recruiting new students** for day and evening counseling programs, including a daytime cmhc program for both Indiana and Pittsburgh. A list of information sessions appears on page 9. As always, alumni are valuable recruiters for our programs and we appreciate your ongoing assistance with this important yearly process.

I was honored to be elected to the Board of the Association for the Advancement of Gestalt Therapy (AAGT) at their bi-annual conference in Monterey, CA, and am Co-Chair of

Interest Groups. I invite alumni and current students interested in Gestalt Therapy to consider attending the AAGT Northeast Conference in Union, NJ from June 12-14, 2015. Contact me for more information. On a personal note, our Granddaughter was born on January 7th and Debbie and I are once again excited about being grandparents.

Bob* Witchel

IUP Counseling Department Newsletter

Faculty Updates

Dr. Desmond has been staying busy with her two children, now ages 4 and 7. Her daughter is captivated by princesses and tormenting her older brother with baby dolls. Her son is learning to ice skate and loves watching the Pens games on TV. Her husband is still trying to recover from the Steelers' loss in the first round of the playoffs. We are all looking forward to our first trip to Disneyworld this spring. (Desmond family pictured on right)

Professionally, Dr. Desmond is completing her eighth year at IUP. She continues to serve as a CACREP site review member traveling to counseling programs across the country ensuring standard compliance. In addition, she has been chairing an initiative in supervision training for the Association for Counselor Education and Supervision. Most recently, she was privileged to present on the topic of career development at the PA School Counselors Association conference in Seven Springs.

She is also turning her sights to developing a doctoral program in Counselor Education and Supervision at IUP. While still at the beginning stages of the process, she is hopeful that a doctoral degree will once again be offered in the Department of Counseling. Wishing you all the best in 2015!!!

Dr. McCarthy is in the final year of his work as an International Scholar in the Academic Fellowship Program. Working with Tbilisi State University in the Republic of Georgia, he offered various lectures during his visit in early October and had the privilege of speaking at the Saakashvili Presidential Library, founded by the former Georgian president. He also gave a keynote address at the 20th biennial conference of the Association of Psychological and Educational Counselors of Asia Pacific (APECA) at the National Institute of Education in Singapore in December. He spoke on creative thinking and problem-solving. Finally, he wishes to thank Monroeville alumna Melissa Oliver for the invitation to share creative thinking with the staff of Wellplace in Monroeville in early November. If your school or agency would like a similar

PRESIDENTIAL

shvili Preside

ᲘᲡ ᲡᲐᲞᲠᲔᲖᲘᲓ

vili Presid

0@05om 608

aakashvili

Saaka

presentation, please contact Dr. McCarthy.

Pictured:

Dr. McCarthy at the Saakashvili Presidential Library, where he offered various lectures.



Dr. Marshak Since the last newsletter, I have been immersed in writing a book entitled: Going Solo while Raising Children with Disabilities. It will be published by Woodbine House in May 2015 but turned out to be more challenging than I had anticipated. Part of this was because I interviewed more than forty parents under all kinds of unusual life circumstances and analyzed the results of about 150 surveys. It was also the first book I have written without a co-author . As much as I have been complaining about the work (to anyone who would listen), it was the most interesting project I have done. My favorite part was visiting Travis Air Force Base in California to interview parents raising children with a range of serious illnesses. Many were coping with rare and lifethreatening disorders while their partner was deployed overseas for a year or more. While there, I did a workshop for them that focused on being a couple under these extremely difficult conditions.

It has also been great fun for me to continue to be the professional advisor of the Friendship Circle of Pittsburgh, an inclusion group for youth with and without disabilities. During the past eight years, I have seen it grow from a membership of 37 to the current 440 youth. The next year will be very exciting since we are moving into our own building in Squirrel Hill. This will enable even more movement towards our goals of increased community inclusion for people with disabilities.

On the personal side, I am looking forward to a March trip to San Ignacious in Baja Mexico. I will be staying at a small tented camp which is one of the best places in the world to watch whales since they come to this area to give birth. They say that you hear the whales breathe at night since they hang out in the waters near the camp. My fingers are crossed.

Faculty Updates

Dr. Michelle Bruno, As I reflect back over the 2014 fall semester, I wanted to share my appreciation for working in a department with dedicated students and faculty. I will highlight two major areas where the positive energy of such an environment impacted me the most.

First, I wanted to take some time to share my appreciation for students, colleagues, and alumni who participated in the 46th Pennsylvania Counseling Association's fall meetings and annual conference. Our conference, held at the Penn Stater, was a tremendous experience for me. As this year's PCA President, it was quite rewarding to be part of this process and to see much support from our Department. The conference theme was "TOGETHER: Empowerment though Collaboration" and we were honored to have Dr. Mary Hermann from Virginia Commonwealth University serve as our keynote speaker.

Thank you to the IUP Counseling Department for supporting the Pennsylvania Counseling Association! Our department was well represented including student volunteers, presenters, and leadership. Special thanks to Dr. Claire Dandeneau, Dr. Bob Witchel, Dr. Holly Branthoover, Ashley Coombs, Ashley Durlein, Sharyn Fiala, Layla Bruzda, Lauren Brubaker, Erin Steineger, Emily Armstrong, and Connie Kramer for presenting! Please check out the website http://www.pacounseling.org/aws/PACA/pt/sp/home_page for exciting spring events including a day long workshop and for leadership opportunities. If you are interested in getting involved in PCA, please reach out! mbruno@iup.edu

Second, I want to extend a thank you to our CSI Chapter Members. We have had several students at the Pittsburgh campus lobbying for a branch of CSI. We are proud to announce that we are in the final stages! An overall thank you is warranted for all CSI IUP members, who have been active and also represented us at the PCA conference. Check your email for important opportunities related to a CSI Conference held at State College on April 11, 2015. There are opportunities to present as well as network.

I am proud to be part of IUP and a department that works collaboratively to strengthen the profession of counseling. I am grateful, and looking onward to Spring 2015 with renewed energy and excitement!

Be well,

Michelle Bruno

Dr. John Worzbyt, Professor Emeritus

Jean and I have been busy with a lake home that we bought last year on Lake Royale near Wake Forrest. They have a very nice website if you are interested in looking at what is there. We have been doing a lot of local travel to surrounding states, spend the month of February every year in Siesta Key, Florida. We also went to Key West this winter. I think I may have mentioned that we took a one month trip last fall to the Canadian Maritime.

Professionally, I am still doing work for the Beating the Odds Foundation, and in particular, The Quarterbacks of Life Student Success & Leadership Program, the program I developed for them a few years ago. This program is being used by the Army's JROTC Program in high schools throughout the United States.

The last big project was with NASA. I helped to develop a Beating the Odds Foundation partnership with NASA in which high school students conducted a research project involving the Hubble Space Telescope and our Stepping Stones to Success. Students studied the nature of success and how it is achieved as they researched NASA's Hubble Project. This project was tied into a school's Language Arts Program and team building to help students develop strong Interpersonal/social skills through this team supported project.

Students participating in this project were invited to spend a day at NASA Headquarters in Washington DC where they had a chance to present their work and hear from NASA astronauts who worked on the Hubble Project. They met key NASA scientists and the chief administrator of NASA. They also were invited to the Goddard Space Station in Maryland. The students had a great time and learned a lot about success and how to achieve it by studying the Hubble Project. The program was televised from NASA Headquarters to schools throughout Pennsylvania.

I am now in the process of completely revamping the Quarterbacks of Life Student Success & Leadership Program which will go online once the new website that is being designed is completed.

I also worked on a Whiteboard script narrated by Rocky Blier introducing the Quarterbacks of Life Student Success & Leadership Program. Everything I have mentioned is on the Beating the Odds Foundation current website including the NASA televised program and the Whiteboard presentation.

We continue to work wit NASA and are planning additional work with the Army which is yet to be approved. We did have a grant from WalMart this past year and continue to work with them as well.

Dr. Worzyt can be contacted at: jcworz@iup.edu

IUP Counseling Department Newsletter

IUP Welcomes New and Returning Graduate Assistants!

Emily Armstrong – Emily is currently a full-time GA for Dr. Dandeneau. She has a BA in Psychology (and minor in Sociology) from IUP, and is currently a second-year student in the Clinical Mental Health Counseling program. Emily plans on finishing her degree in the summer of 2015. In her free time, she thoroughly enjoys spending time with her friends in the program, traveling, reading books, and playing with her Saint Bernard.

Emily Austin- Emily is currently Dr. Desmond's GA. She received her undergraduate degree from IUP; a Bachelor's Degree in Psychology, with minors in Educational Psychology and Sociology. Emily is now pursuing a Masters of Education in School Counseling at IUP. For fun, she enjoys taking her puppy for walks, binge-watch Grey's Anatomy on Netflix, or spending time with family, friends or her boyfriend.

Jennifer Barone- Jennifer is currently in the School Counseling program and went to Mercyhurst University for her undergraduate degree, where she graduated with a degree in Marriage and Family Studies and minored in Art Therapy. She took a few years off before deciding to go back to school for her masters and is now currently in her second year for her masters and will be graduating in December 2015. Jennifer is the Graduate Assistant for Dr. Stacia Carone, which has been a really educating and rewarding way to learn more about school counseling and the department here at IUP. She also love spending her time outside, hiking with her dog Cooper, and spending time with family and friends. She excited to see what this program has in store for her and looks forward to becoming a School Counselor.

Laura Bennett - Laura earned her BA in Honors Psychology in 2014 from IUP and was a McNair Scholar, Provost Scholar, a Dean's List student, a member of Psi Chi National Honor Society, and Zonta Women's Club Scholarship recipient during her undergraduate career. She is currently pursuing a MEd in School Counseling and is a GA for Dr. Nadene L'Amoreaux. For fun, Laura likes to hang out with

her three sons and daughter-in-law, take wine tasting trips with her sisters and nieces and spending time at the beach (which is her favorite place) is always fun to her.

Kayla Bowman – Kalya received her BS in Criminal Justice, and minored in Psychology and Sociology from Lock Haven University. She is currently receiving her Masters in Clinical Mental Health Counseling, planning to graduate this coming summer. Kayla is a GA for Dr. Bruno and assists her with various tasks. She enjoys spending time with her friends in Pittsburgh, as well as traveling home to State College to see her family.

Jennifer DePanicis - Jennifer attended Penn State for Liberal Arts and Sciences and then attended Citizens Genr. Hosp. Sch. of Nursing. She worked in nursing aid field for a short period at Presbyterian Senior care and for 16 years in the IDD field at KVOU. She has two daughters who are now 15 yrs. and 16 yrs. old. She finished her BS in human services management from University of Phoenix in 2008 and has been working in mental health outpatient clinic since 2011. She began the graduate program at IUP in the Fall of 2013 for Clinical Mental Health Counseling. Jennifer's goal is to eventually counsel while health coaching, possibly at her current employer. She is the GA of Dr. Cato-West and enjoys doing whatever possible with her daughters. She also enjoys spending time mountain biking, gardening, hiking, traveling, as well as time spent with her rat terrier.

Stephanie Glass – Stephanie is the Graduate Assistant of Dr. Marshak. She received her Bachelor's Degree in Human Development and Family Studies in May 2014 at the Pennsylvania State University. Now, she is a first-year graduate student in the school counseling program. Stephanie plans to graduate in May 2016. She would love to work as a school counselor at an elementary school someday, as children give her a wonderful outlook on life and she enjoys working with them very much. Also, Stephanie enjoys spending time with her family and

friends, loves watching football (go Steelers!), and loves to cook and bake. She is enjoying her time at IUP and is learning so much. She believes the professors are very interesting and knowledgeable and loves learning from her classmates, as well. She is very glad she chose IUP's School Counseling Master's Program and has the opportunity to be a graduate assistant, too.

Kailyn Hall - Kailyn Hall is currently a GA to Dr. Witchel and has been since she began her MA of Clinical Mental Health Counseling at Penn Center in August of 2013. She currently is employed full-time, where she assists families through the foster care and/or adoption process. Kailyn received her BA in Communications at Penn State University in 2012. She very much enjoys time spent with her family, as well as her closest friends. When able to find a moment to herself, she enjoys working out and being outdoors. She has plans to move to North Carolina following graduation, where she aspires to work with children diagnosed with sever behavior issues.

Emili R. Hofer - Emili Hofer is from Berea, Ohio and graduated from Baldwin Wallace University with a Bachelors in Science for Psychology, minor in English. She is currently pursuing her Masters in Clinical Mental Health Counseling and is a Mini Fall GA with Dr. Witchel. The two are working on a project related to the Music and Memory for those suffering from Alzheimer's disease. For fun, Emili likes to listen to music, go to concerts, explore Pittsburgh, and be outside.

Thea Holzworth – Thea is one of Dr. Bruno's GA's and is currently a school counseling graduate student. She has previously attended Clarion University of Pennsylvania and West Virginia University. Her previous schooling was focused on art education. One of the things that she enjoys doing most is making art with her daughter.

Elyse Horomanski - Elyse is Dr. Bruno's Graduate Assistant for the Fall and Spring 2014-2015 school year at the Penn Center location. She is a second year counseling graduate student in the school counseling program as a part-time student. Elyse has worked as Dr.

Graduate Assistants, Con't.

Bruno's Graduate Assistant in the Fall 2013 as well as Summer 2014. Some of her responsibilities have included organizing files for classes, class preparation, and ROX data input and organization. Since having the opportunity to work with Dr. Bruno again, she has been able to capture what goes on behind the scenes with her projects and coursework through and within IUP, her students, and the community. Elyse has also been able to learn a lot about herself as she continues her work as a graduate student in the School Counseling program at IUP Penn Center. Her degree from IUP in Psychology

Catherine Kane – Catherine is a school counseling student and has a bachelor's degree in Psychology, with a minor in Child Development and Family Relations from IUP. She is in her second year of the program, and will be finishing in December 2015. Catherine is Dr. McCarthy's GA, and is very involved with the Center for Counselor Training and Services. She enjoys watching movies, playing with her niece and nephew, and spending time with friends, family, and her dog Tyson. When she finds the time to do so, Catherine likes to play volleyball and twirl (batons).

Kara Schulz – Kara went to IUP for undergrad and majored in Psychology, with a minor in Sociology. She is currently a first year student in the Clinical Mental Health Counseling program. Kara is a GA for Dr. Desmond. For fun, she likes to paint, read, and hang out with her family and friends. Kara's family is very important to her, including her pets. She is a huge animal lover.

Sabrina Streightif - Sabrina is currently studying for her Masters in Clinical Mental Health Counseling and is Dr. Guth's full-time GA. Sabrina earned her bachelor's degree in Psychology at Saint Francis University with a minor in Human Services. She assists Dr. Guth with Field and Practicum Experience coordination and execution, as well as researching topics such as wellness and international counseling. In her free time, Sabrina enjoys watching hockey, drawing, and playing with her puppy.

Like our Facebook page!

Indiana University of Pennsylvania

Department of Counseling

Doctoral Students Teaching in Department

We are fortunate to continue to have doctoral interns teach in our counseling programs. Interns receive supervision from Dr. Marshak and teach on both campuses. Four doctoral students are from Kent State: Heather Smith, Matthew Branfield, Joseph Alexander, and Jason Rydzewski; Serey Brittain-Bright is from Auburn University; Aniela Scanlon from Duquesne University, Yanhong Liu from Penn State, and Yihhsing Liu is from Syracuse University.

Yanhong Liu is currently a Ph.D. candidate (ABD) in Counselor Education at the Pennsylvania State University. Yanhong obtained her Master's degree in Professional School Counseling from Appalachian State University, North Carolina. Yanhong has experience of working in different settings including counseling, education, and business in China and the United States. Yanhong has worked with children and adolescents in the K-12 system, and has experience of working with Chinese adopted children and adoptive families in the United States. Yanhong has taught undergraduate and graduate classes in counseling, urban education, and rehabilitation services at Penn State as a doctoral candidate. Yanhong has been supervising master-level counseling trainees at Penn State and IUP. Yanhong's research interests include international adoption and counseling, school counseling, child/ adolescent development, and multicultural issues in counseling. Yanhong's career goal is to become a faculty member in a counseling program where she can utilize her experience and expertise in research, teaching, and supervision and contribute.

Jason Rydzewski is currently a doctoral student at Kent State University nearing the end of his coursework phase. He received his Masters in Counseling from Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi in 2012. His research areas include human sexuality and gender issues. He is also passionate about leadership, and is currently on the board for the Association for Creativity in Counseling and serves on the ACA Graduate Student Committee. Other interests include outdoor activities such as hiking and fishing, as well as cooking, reading, and travel.

Heather J. Smith: Hi all, I am happy to be at IUP as a full time Instructor for the 2014-2015 academic year. I graduated from IUP with my master's degree in school counseling. I (biasedly!) believe IUP has an excellent counseling program and am excited to be working alongside my mentors this year and especially with you—the students at IUP! I am currently in my fourth year of doctoral studies at Kent State University and am working towards completing my dissertation this year. Since beginning doctoral studies, I have expanded my counseling practice to include clinical work with children, adolescents, and their families through play and other creative mediums. In my spare time, I enjoy spending time playing the piano and reading. My partner and I enjoy live music venues and new food experiences by way of at-home cooking and dining at restaurants.

CCTS to Host Dr. Ronald Beghetto

The IUP Center for Counselor Training and Services (CCTS) will be hosting its Spring 2015 workshop, entitled Reclaiming Creativity in the Everyday Classroom, with creativity expert Dr. Ronald Beghetto. This one-day workshop will be held on Friday, March 6, at the Westmoreland Intermediate Unit in Greensburg, PA.

Dr. Beghetto is an Associate Professor of Educational

Psychology in the Neag School of Education at the University of Connecticut and a foremost expert on creativity in education. He is a Fellow of the American Psychological Association (Div. 10), and the Editor-in-Chief for the Journal of Creative Behavior. He has also received numerous awards for his research and teaching. His research focuses



on creativity in educational settings in examining how teacher and student creativity are sometimes inadvertently suppressed as well as how they can be incorporated into the everyday classroom.

More information about the workshop and registration can be found on the CCTS website www.iup.edu/counseling/centers/ or by calling the Center at 724-357-3807. A discounted early bird registration will be available until **Monday, February 9.**



Pictured on the left:

Dr. McCarthy and his graduate assistant, Cathy Kane, with Dr. Landreth.

CCTS Host Dr. Garry Landreth

On October 17, the Center for Counselor Training and Services hosted a workshop on play therapy featuring Dr. Garry Landreth, one of the premier figures in play therapy. Dr. Landreth is a Regents Professor in the Department of Counseling and founder of the Center for Play Therapy at the University of North Texas and a frequent speaker at play therapy conferences around the world.

He discussed the four healing messages needed by children; three steps in therapeutic limit-setting; essential dimensions that facilitate change in children; and characteristics of themes in children's play. The workshop was attended by nearly 90 people, including students, alumni, and professionals from as far away as Ohio and Maryland.

Pictured on the right:

Rich King, Monroeville alumnus, talked with Dr. Landreth after the workshop.



Pictured on the right:

The workshop would not have been a success without the help of graduate assistants, Jenna Barone and Cathy Kane.



CCTS: Did You Know?

- ♦ The Center has trained nearly 1,000 people since 2007.
- Alumni are able to attend the workshops at discounted registration fees.
- Workshops for the Spring and Fall of 2015 are already scheduled. (See other sections of the newsletter.)
 - Need continuing education for your NCC credential? Come to a workshop!
 - The CCTS attracts world-renowned speakers in the field of counseling.
 - ◆ The 10-year anniversary of the Center is coming up in 2015.

As a way to acknowledge the mark of quality by our accreditation by the Council for Accreditation of Counseling and Related Educational Programs (CACREP), the Department would like to further support Community and School Counseling students by defraying their registration and travel costs for professional conferences and for coursework in other countries. Your support may also be dedicated to faculty initiatives. Thank you! 4450/NCSPF/SUBS/AO15								
Name(s):	Banner ID (if known):_@							
Address: State: Zip Code: 1 Email:	Phone Number:							
Please accept my gift of \$ (Please specify Account Number 1)								
Or, I would like to pledge \$ and pay my gift in 1 2 1	3 4 consecutive month installments							
Please mail this form along with your check made payable to Foundation for IUP to: Foundation for IUP, Sutton Hall G-1, 1011 South Drive, Indiana, PA 15705-1046 Or, to pay by credit card, please complete the fields below, or visit www.iup.edu/giveagift and enter Account Number 4450 in the "Other" field to designate your gift.								
Please charge my Visa MasterCard American Express Expiration date: Signature:								
The Foundation for IUP is a 501(c)(3) organization; gifts to The Foundation are tax deductible the Foundation for Indiana University of Pennsylvania may be obtained from the Pennsylvania 0999. For calls which originate outside of Pennsylvania, the telephone number is 717-783-17	as per IRS regulations. The official registration and financial information of Department of State by calling toll free, within Pennsylvania, 1-800-732-							

Dr. Spinelli Memorial Fund

If you wish to contribute to the Dr. Spinelli Memorial Fund, contact the annual Fund at (724) 357-5555 or write to: The Office of Annual Giving, 313 Sutton Hall, Indiana University of PA, Indiana, PA 15705. The annual award is given to a current counseling student.

Newsletter on the Web

You can view this and previous issues of our newsletter at **www.iup.edu/counseling** in the news section.

Faculty email addresses

Dr. Branthoover	holly.branthoover@iup.edu
Dr. Bruno	michelle.bruno@iup.edu
Dr. Carone	stacia.carone@iup.edu
Dr. Dandeneau	cdanden@iup.edu
Dr. Desmond	kdesmond@iup.edu
Dr. Guth	lguth@iup.edu
Dr. L'Amoreaux	nlamoro@iup.edu
Dr. Marshak	lmarshak@iup.edu
Dr. McCarthy	jmccarth@iup.edu
Dr. West	swest@iup.edu
Dr. Witchel	bwitchel@iup.edu

Emeritus Faculty

Dr. Worzbyt jcworz@iup.edu 904 Peltier Dr., Cary, NC 27519

IUP Counseling Department Newsletter

Published semi-annually by Counseling Department Editor: Dr. Robert I. Witchel Graduate Assistant: Kailyn Hall

Act 31 Child Abuse—Required Training for LPC's

Effective January 1st, 2015, all LPCs in the state of Pennsylvania will be required to complete a new Board Approved Act 31 Child Abuse Recognition and Reporting training prior to license renewal.

The University of Pittsburgh developed a free online training module which can be accessed through the following link:

Recognizing and Reporting Child Abuse: Mandated and Permissive Reporting in Pennsylvania Online Training

This training module, once completed, will be linked directly to each applicant so the state will have immediate verification of completion. It was recommended that people complete the process in advance of renewal, as the system may become overloaded as renewal deadlines are grouped by professions (e.g., all LPCs have a Feb. 28th renewal date).

IUP Counseling Department Newsletter

Doctoral program in Counselor Education & Supervision

The Counseling Department is excited to announce our decision to pursue a doctoral program in Counselor Education and Supervision. We have completed the first step in the process, the Letter of Intent. The next steps include an extensive program proposal complete with number of credits, curriculum design, and course sequence. Consistent with the other programs in the Department, the doctoral program will also pursue CACREP accreditation. While it is nearly impossible to predict a timeline, the faculty is hopeful that the program will be approved and accepting application for the Fall 2016 semester. We thank alumni for encouraging us to continue to grow and will keep you updated as we progress through the process.

Alumni: Lend us your...talents??

Remember that trumpet you used to play?

Remember how much your high school choral teacher complimented you?

Remember how your friends have told you that you should be a stand-up comedian?

Here's your chance. Dr. McCarthy is looking for 7-9 talented grads to lend their creative gifts to an alumni talent show to benefit international study for Counseling students. Yes, this long anticipated (how many years has he talked about it?) fundraiser is approaching. Mark your calendars for the evening of Saturday, April 25, and come to Indiana for this fun-filled, family-friendly extravaganza to help Counseling students expand their global horizons.

Play the kazoo? Read a poem? Juggle while riding a unicycle backwards and blindfolded and singing "The wheels on the bus go round and round?" (Well, on second thought...can you just juggle?)

Make this event a reality by emailing Dr. McCarthy (<u>john.mccarthy@iup.edu</u>) with your talent by Friday, January 23. Sincere thanks!



December, 2014 Graduation

Indiana & Pittsburgh campus students attended Graduation in Stouffer Hall.

Δ	lum	ni	Fe	he	h	ac	k
$\overline{}$	1011		10	<u> </u>	$\mathbf{\nu}$	\mathbf{u}	N

We want to know what our alumni are doing - professional activities, publications, presentations, current employment positions and so forth. We also want to update our mailing list, and obtain e-mail addresses. We are interested in knowing about employment and internship opportunities for our current students. Please return this form (add additional sheet if needed): _____ Year of Graduation _____ Degree___ Name Address ____ Home phone Work phone Email Place of Employment _____ Job Title _____ Publications Presentations _____

IMPORTANT:

As we are no longer printing our Newsletter, we will notify you by EMAIL when it is available on our Department Website. In order for us to accomplish this, we are asking you to update your email address and other contact information with the IUP Alumni Affairs office. You can do this in three ways: I) simply call 800-YES-2IUP; 2) send an email to alumni-relations@iup.edu; or 3) fill out the form on the Alumni Affairs website: http:// www.iup.edu/upper.aspx?ekfrm=37027. Currently, we only have about 1,000 emails for the over 2,050 counseling alumni who receive this newsletter. So, please update your email address so we can stay in touch with you!

Information Sessions for Prospective Students

Indiana Campus, Stouffer Hall, Rm 109

Penn Center East— Monroeville/Pittsburgh area

Tuesday, January 20, 2015 @ 6:00 pm

Thursday, January 22, 2015 @ 5:30 pm

Monday, February 9, 2015 @ 7:00 pm

Thursday, February 12, 2015 @ 5:30 pm

Wednesday, March 4, 2015 @ 7:00 pm

Thursday, March 5, 2015 @ 5:30 pm

To register, or for more information, contact Kelly Duplin at 724-357-2306.